

Minutes of patient participation Group Meeting 25.8.16
Present: Trevor Nash(TN), Patrick Hall (PH), Clive Featherstone(CF), Maria Featherstone (MF), Jenny Eadon (JE), Merrill Plowman (MP).

Andrew Duckworth GP. (AD)-attended towards end of meeting.

Apologies: Peter Griggs (PG) , Gabbi Griggs (GG), Tina Desouza (TN)
Patients' Voice
The email  group of patients, to be known as Patients' Voice, is now in operation. 

At present we have 49 email addresses. Unfortunately some of these, taken from handwritten addresses supplied at the PPG Awareness Week,  appear to be incorrect. The ideal way to obtain correct addresses is for any patients who wish to join the group to send an email to meadsppg@gmail.com 

An update report will will emailed to the group shortly.

Proposed PPG Constitution
Following a recent sub- committee meeting, a draft updated Constitution document was produced.

TN felt this needed further editing before presenting to the Committee for possible adoption at the AGM in November.
ACTION TN to edit and to circulate to the PPG committee for further discussion.
Venues for future PPG events
Several venues were put forward- East Sussex Golf Centre, Luxford Centre, Bridge Cottage, Belmont centre, Civic Centre.

The merits and relative costs of these will be looked at.

'Flu Clinics
These will take place on Saturday 1st and 15th October from 8-12am

Appointments are now being booked. TD has asked the PPG to be present and to help with a coffee/cake morning on one of the dates. This is also an opportunity for patients to find out more about the PPG.

TD suggested asking patients for a small donation, proceeds to go to Macmillan and a local charity of our choice. 

The committee felt both dates should be covered if TD is happy with this.
ACTION: MP to contact TD

MP, PH and TN are available to help on 1st October, and CF, MF and JE volunteered to help on 15th October. 

The event will also be emailed to our Patients' Voice members.
On-line booking
Concerns were expressed on the continuing lengthy wait to get a booked appointment with a GP. This is currently one calendar month or more. There appear to be problems with a back- log of appointments making the situation worse. There have also been some long waits for urgent blood test appointments.

There appears to be not enough doctors to cope with the existing numbers of patients yet the books are still open for new patients.

It seems there is no standard model for Practices regarding arrangement of appointments.

These points were put to Dr AD when he joined the meeting.

Practice report

Staff: 

Two new receptionists have joined the team.

A new nurse starts on 8th Sept, to concentrate on Diabetes and COPD Annual reviews, but also general nursing duties.
NHS Choices
Meads now have 4 stars

New services/Room use

Diabetic service, all day Wednesday and Friday
Pain Management Clinic, every Wednesday, all day
Hearing/Audiology -Scrivens will be starting from October, fortnightly on Monday mornings.
Welfare Benefits Specialist Advisor- Kim Pittman – every Monday afternoon ( start date to be advised.) She will give patients support and advice regarding benefits available.
Meeting room Hire -Kent Community Health NHS Foundation Trust -Child Health Services. Projected for late Sept/ early Oct.
Macmillan Hub
Waiting for delivery of information stand – due around 21st September.
Flu Clinics see above.
CQC Full report not yet received.
Floors have been professionally buffed and polished.
There followed a discussion with AD of points raised from the Practice Report and Online Booking.

Has the extra room letting increased the need for more admin staff? Is this financially viable?

Should the Practice produce accounts? Could the PPG see accounts in order to help the practice?

It was pointed out that the PPG is very mindful of one reason for four week waits for appointments being due to the under-supply of GPs for the number of patients. The PPG could only assist with this if accounts are known.
ACTION: AD to consult with Dr Wallbrook ref PPG's suggestion.

Are there any figures for the the impact of the Paramedic Practitioners on the waiting time for GP appointments?

There are other factors which can also affect appointment availability:

Specialist nurses can now take on certain appointments previously taking up GP time.

Blood pressure monitoring can be done at home using a 24 hr monitor with results returned by the patient to the practice. The GP rings patient if results not satisfactory. 

There is a degree of overbooking by some patients.

GP requested repeat appointments. 

Problem of self perpetuating backlogs.

The problem of increased housing on patient numbers in Uckfield was addressed.

Currently the proposed development appears to be on hold. Should it happen, there may be pressure to merge the Meads and Bird in Eye Practices in the future. The District Nurses and some software are already shared.

This is in line with projected NHS proposals.

AOB
PG requested the following to be raised:

1.Social Media. 49 people now follow our Facebook page. News items always welcome to keep up interest.

2.Dispensers for Business cards and leaflets have been ordered. The A5 leaflet issued during PPG Awareness Week was thought suitable. The cards were also popular with patients.

3. Meeting with other PPGs in the local area.
ACTION: TN to look into this.

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 5th October. 6.00pm (Changed from 6thOct)

